
St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

From the desk of our Pastorñ 
Fr. Rodolfo 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,  

 

We are in the final stretch of our preparation 

for Christmas during this advent season. The 

Lord has given us several opportunities to 

remind us of the upcoming Christmas 

season: the Eucharistic celebrations, the 

Christmas decorations, our beautiful nativity 

scene outside our Church, the celebration of 

the Immaculate Conception, Our Lady of Guadalupe (we also 

had mariachis and a potluck), the great interpretation that our 

CCD students and Life Teen members presented to remind us 

of the true spirit of ChristmaséAnd this Sunday we hear 

those words pronounced by Jesus Christ at His birth: Sacrifice 

and offering you did not desire, but a body you prepared for 

me; in holocausts and sin offerings you took no delight. Then 

I said, óAs is written of me in the scroll, behold, I come to do 

your will, O Godô (Heb 10:5-6). Obviously Jesus Christ, as 

He was conceived could not have possibly pronounced such 

words since His body was being formed in the blessed Womb 

of Mary, and the Word of God cannot be pronounced 

carelessly. Therefore, it was precisely Mary, our LordËs 

Mother, who pronounced those words in the form: ñBehold 

the handmaid of the Lord; may it be done to me according to 

your wordò (Lk 1:38). Jesus prays to God through the words 

and attitude of Mary at the Annunciation. Just as much as 

Jesus uses our prayers and our spiritual attitudes to intercede 

to God the Father for the salvation of mankind. In fact, 

whenever we pray, we pray in the name and on behalf of 

Jesus Christ our Lord. What a beautiful lesson the Blessed 

Mother has left us today as the first and true disciple of Jesus 

Christ. May our words and our prayers be so Christ like that 

Jesus Himself can take them up and make them His own 

words and prayers as we continue to prepare ourselves for 

Christmas and share with others our blessings and talents. I 

wish you all a merry Christmas and pray that the Lord Jesus 

brings to your home all the gifts of His love, mercy, 

joyfulness and peace. You and the members of your whole 

family are very much in my prayers. 

             

                         Your servant in the priesthood of Jesus Christ,                                 

             Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 

From the desk of our Associate PastorñFr. 
Gustavo 
Greetings to all, 

 

As I mentioned before in my last 

reflection, this extraordinary Holy Year is 

itself a gift of grace. This will be a year in 

which we grow ever more convinced of 

Godôs mercy. Mercy can contribute much in building a more 

human world and has a fundamental role to play everywhere 

in society, institutions, at work and even in the family. His 

Holiness mentioned that in our age of profound changes, the 

Church needs the extraordinary moment offered by a Holy 

Year in which to offer her special contribution and make 

visible signs of the presence and closeness of God. Pope 

Francis said that the Jubilee is a favorable time to do so 

because by turning our eyes to God, the merciful Father, and 

to our brothers in need, it helps us focus attention on the 

essential content of the Gospel: ñJesus Christ, Mercy made 

fleshò. ñTo celebrate a Jubilee of Mercy, he said, is equivalent 

to putting our Christian faithôs distinctive features back at the 

center of our personal lives and of our communities.ò As 

Christians, one may ask: What are the things that God likes 

most? The answer is His mercy. Mercy contributes to building 

a more human world. Especially in our times, in which 

forgiveness is a rare guest in the areas of human life, the call 

to be merciful becomes more urgent, everywhere. In todayôs 

world, Pope Francis said, mercy and forgiveness often appear 

overwhelmed by self-interest, hedonism and corruptness, 

while in the Christian life they can be stifled by hypocrisy and 

worldliness. Forgetfulness of Godôs mercy blinds us even to 

seeing sin for what it is. That is why, he explained, this Holy 

Year of Mercy is so important. As a community of believers 

at St. Jerome, we are invited to be aware of Godôs mercy at 

work in our lives and in our community. We are called to be 

more effective in testifying to its transforming power in our 

world, society, communities, and family. When you are 

merciful, you are making a difference in your life and in the 

life of others. The word ñmercyò ï misericordia - is 

composed of two words: misery and heart. The heart indicates 

the capacity to love; mercy is that love, which embraces the 

misery of the human person. It is a love that "feels" our 

poverty as its own, with a view to freeing us of it.ñHerein is 

love, not that we loved God, but that he loved us, and sent his 

Son to be the propitiation for our sins.ò (1 Jn 4:9-10) ï New 

American Bible-.                   Blessings, Fr. Gustavo Montanez 

The Sanctuary Lamp is sponsored by Theo & Bernie Janysek In 

Memory of Jeffery & Sherry Janysek(12/20-01/02). 

 

The Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our Lady of 

Guadalupe Statues are sponsored by Theo & Bernie Janysek In 

Memory of John & Julia Janysek, Eddie & Olga Juroske, Betty & 

Jerome Brysch, Fabian & Rose Sczepanik(12/20-01/02).   

               

             Sunday December 18th, 2015   Attendance  

                      Sunday Collection      $   9,257.00 

                      Building Fund            $      479.00 

Please Note:  The St. Vincent de Paul pantry will be closed 

December 23rd & will reopen on January 3rd.  Again, we 

thank the donors for their generosity.  Wishing all a Merry 

Christmas and a Prosperous New Year.  



 

December 20, 2015  ð Fourth Sunday of Advent    

Christmas Mass Schedule  

Dec 24th  5:00pm Christmas Eve,  

7:00pm (Spanish) Mass 

Dec 25th  Christmas Midnight Mass 

Prelude caroling begins at 11:30pm 

Dec 25th 10:00am Christmas Day Mass 

The Companions for the Journey 

with our Mother of Sorrows Just a 

reminder: Every First Friday a Mass 

is celebrated in honor of the deceased 

members of our Parish and those who 

are homebound/sick. The intentions 

of those who are sick and those who 

are grieving the lose of a loved one 

are also remembered.  This will be 

listed in the bulletin, for the week of 

the First Friday of the month.  If you wish us to come to your 

home to bring the Holy Eucharist or to pray with you, or you 

just want. The next gathering will be on Thursday, January, 

21st at 6:30pm till 8:00pm in Pruski Hall.  The next topic for 

the meeting is ñGoalsò  Please contact Alice Rutkowski at 210

-296-1380 and one of our members will be at your service.  

May Our Mother of Sorrows through Jesus bless you always.  

 

Dolores Dennehy is the St. Jerome Parish 

Eucharistic Adoration coordinator. A sign up 

sheet is provided for those wishing to adore the 

Lord, at the side entrance of the chapel.  If you 

are interested  in committing to a weekly hour 

of adoration, please sign in, so that Dolores has your number 

and can place you on her list.   If you are unable to make your 

scheduled Holy Hour, you may contact Dolores at 210-648-

The Parish office will be closed on Thursday, December 

24th & Friday, December 25th for the Christmas Holiday.  

The parish office will also be closed on Thursday, 

December 31st and Friday, January 1st for New Years 

Holiday.  Normal business hours will resume January 4th.    

 

 

You are invited to help serve a hot meal to San Antonio's 

homeless at Haven for Hope located at the St. Vincent de Paul 

kitchen. (St. Vinnie's at the Prospectôs Courtyard).  Provide 

volunteer names to any TMIY member.                                                   

Contact John Dix at:                                               

TMIY@stjeromesatx.org 

or 830-730-8201. 

 

 

 

.ÅØÔ $ÁÔÅ ÔÏ (ÅÌÐ 3ÅÒÖÅ ÉÓ  

-ÏÎÄÁÙȟ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ςρȟ ςπρυ 

τȡσπ ÐÍɂφȡππÐÍ 

ɉÍÕÓÔ ÁÒÒÉÖÅ 

Haven for Hope 
The CYO Organization invites all Parishioners to a New 

Yearôs Eve dinner and dance at the St. Jerome OôBrien 

Hall.  The event will take place from 6:00pm till 12:00am, 

New Yearôs Day.  So plan to ring in the New Year at this spe-

cial event.  For more information you may contact Crystal 

Walter at 210-387-5345 or contact any CYO officer. 

Continuing throughout the Year of Mercy Fr. Rodolfo and Fr. 

Gustavo will be offering confessions one half hour before 

each Mass.  This is a time of mercy and grace! 

Our parish has been blessed to 

receive an anonymous donation of 

$50,000 to help reduce the debt of 

the church loan. The church loan as of December 18th, 

is $47,273.56.  The generous donor challenges all 

parishioners to help pay off the loan by the end of the 

year, and will match any donation given towards the 

reduction of the church loan.  What a blessing and great 

Christmas gift this would be for our parish, to have the 

loan paid off.  Please prayerfully consider what amount 

you might be able to give.  No amount is too small!   

Date:  Saturday, January 16, 2016 from 8:30 till 11:30am.  

Location will be in OôBrien Hall.   

Cost of early registration is $20.   

For more information about this event  

you may contact Jessica Lubianski at 210-485-9872. 

Please Note:  There will be no 8:00am Morning Mass on 

December 24th, and no 8:00am morning Mass on December 

25th. There will be no Eucharistic Divine Mercy Holy Hour 

on December 25th nor on January 1st.  No Divine Mercy Holy 

Hour on January, 1st.  

January 1st is a Holy Day of obligation in honor of the 

Mother of God.  Mass schedule will be as follows:     

Thursday, December 31st 7:00pm (Bilingual) and  

 Friday, January 1st 10:00am (English) 
 

Wishing you and your family a blessed and 

safe Christmas. May the light of Christ guide 

your steps and keep you strong in faith.   



St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 

Open your soul  in  Eucharistic Adoration  
to the Mercy of the Lord. 

The Divine Mercy Eucharistic Holy Hour is 

every  Friday.  The Holy Hour begins at 6:00pm 

and includes the recitation of the Divine Mercy 

Chaplet, Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament, 

ending with Benediction, at 7:00pm.    

Please remember our on-going 

CCD Canned Food Drive!  It is 

time to fill the food pantry here at St. 

Jerome and help those in need within 

our parish community. The class 

with the most donated canned goods 

will win a class party! Drop any non perishable items off at the 

parish office.  Mark your calendars - there will be no CCD 

classes held on Dec. 20th or Dec. 27th due to the Christmas 

Holidays.  All CCD classes will resume on Sunday, Jan. 3, 

2016. Advent blessings! On behalf of the entire St. Jerome 

Religious Education Office and Staff, we appreciate your 

continued support with our Faith Formation Program. Our 

parish is blessed with many dedicated 

Catechists and Catechist Assistants; their 

commitment to your children is to help you, the 

parents, with a strong foundation in your childôs 

Faith Formation.  We wish everyone a most 

Blessed Christmas & a Happy New Year! 

As the first semester comes to a 

close, TMIY would like to give a 

HUGE thank you to everyone 

that made it such an enormous 

success! The stories of King David's failed leadership to his 

transformation and being the only man in Scripture to be called 

"a man after God's own heart" gives us ALL hope that our 

salvation is closer than we think! Please join us for the Spring 

Semester beginning January 12th at 6:30pm to 8:00pm. This 

new semester is designed for those looking to take the next 

step and to learn how to discern the will of God in their lives. 

"Spiritual Formation" is deeper than just learning and more 

profound than just training. It allows us to understand more 

fully the life to which God is calling us and to help kindle the 

desire for such a life.  

"As iron sharpens iron, so one man sharpens another"                                

   Proverbs 27:17 

A Christmas Story  

Teach Your Children 

Late one Christmas Eve, I sank 

back, tired, but content, into my 

easy chair. The kids were in bed, 

the gifts were wrapped, the milk and cookies waited by the 

fireplace for Santa. As I sat back admiring the tree with its 

decorations, I couldn't help feeling that something important was 

missing. It wasn't long before the tiny twinkling tree lights lulled 

me to sleep. I don't know how 

long I slept, but all of a sudden I 

knew that I wasn't alone. I opened 

my eyes, and you can imagine my 

surprise when I saw Santa Claus, 

himself, standing next to my 

Christmas tree.  Read the whole 

article at: our Marriage Ministry 

page:http://www.stjeromesatx.org/

marriage-covenant-ministry. 

The St. Jerome 

Girl Scouts 

would like to 

thank everyone 

who supported 

their sausage 

wrap/bake sale last weekend. 

God bless you for your 

generosity. Ashley Cartwright 

and Kiara Jimenez would like 

to thank the St. Jerome parish 

community for their generosity 

in helping with the St. PJôs 

Childrenôs Home service 

project.  It was very successful.  

We congratulate both young ladies for their hard work and 

dedication for this worthy cause.   

Our Parish Community would like to congratulate  

Lucian & Carleen Pawelek who are the   

St. Jerome Lumen Gentium Award winners.   We ask continued blessings on Fr. Gustavo who celebrated 

his 7th year Anniversary to the priesthood last weekend.   

May God grant Fr. Gustavo many more years of service in  His 

vineyard.  

The Christmas decorations are exceptionally beautiful this 

year.  If  you hadnôt already noticed, we have a new 

outdoor nativity scene.  We thank the anonymous donor who  

provided the Christmas trees and the nativity scene.  We 

thank Joe Farmer who constructed and donated the stable.  

We also thank Irene Frazier who shared her artistic talent & 

time to arranged the scene and made it come alive adding the 

true meaning. We thank the volunteers, John Ahr, Leo 

Wiatrek, Joe Flores, Roxanne Zigmond, Bernice & Adrian 

Pruski, Marilyn & Jerry Pruski who worked several days and  

(nights) to complete the set up outside. Inside the church we 

thank the Altar Society and any volunteer who came to help 

with the inside church set up.  Lastly, we thank all who 

donated to the flower fund.  To God be all the glory! 

Congratulations to Bernie & Theo Janysek  

ẁho are celebrating their 25th Wedding Anniversary on  

Tuesday at the 8:00am morning Mass. 

http://www.stjeromesatx.org/marriage-covenant-ministry
http://www.stjeromesatx.org/marriage-covenant-ministry
http://covenantoflove.org/


 

December 20, 2015  ð Fourth Sunday of Advent    

At the last Youth Group meeting, Kassidy Gonzales gave a talk about the meaning of 

Advent, explaining each candles of the wreath to the group. She did a wonderful job. The 

Teens shared a meal and came together to pray for the blessings they had received and the 

people in their lives. We thanked our Father God for our group and asked for His grace and 

strength to do His will. The Youth group will be going Christmas caroling and visiting a 

nursing home on Wednesday, December 23rd.  A Christmas party will follow.  All Teens 

are welcome to join us. We will start the visitation at 4pm. On Dec 27th ï there will be a 

Youth meeting Flanagan 

Administration-Movie Time 

2-6pm.  Youth Ministry will 

be involved in Community 

Service with San Antonio 

Paul Jolly Adoption Center 

(walking dogs) and City of 

San Antonio Graffiti 

Abatement Program. 

 

All Teens are welcome.  If you have any questions regarding the Youth Group and their events, please contact Daniel or Kath-

leen Rocha at 

The pictures 

below are 

from the 

December 

12th 

celebration 

to honor 

Our Lady of 

Guadalupe.  

Both priest 

con-

celebrated 

the Mass. 


